LOUGHBOROUGH JUNCTION ACTION GROUP

Minutes of the Management Committee meeting of the Loughborough Junction Action Group held at the Harry Caddick Centre on 5th March 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: Anthea Masey (AM) (co-chair); Tim Gaymer (TG) (co-chair); Hazel Watson (HW) Milkwood Road Residents Association ; Maude Eastwick (ME) Milkwood Road Residents Association. Angela Akinyemi (AA)Events and Youth Opportunities; John Frankland (JF) Thorlands; Lois Acton (LA) LJAG project manager; Mamading Ceesay (MC); Walter Reed (WR)7 Bridges ; Devon Thomas, Lambeth Enterprise, Brixton Neighbourhood and Business Forum (Guest) Maria Thacker Lambeth Enterprise Centre (Guest) 
1. Apologies: Ben Lewis; Nicholas Namdiokwulu
2. Minutes Management Committee 6 February 2012. Received. 

3. Presentation from Devon Thomas, Chair Brixton Forum  
Brixton Forum reformed in Aug 2011 with a new constitution, Devon is the Chair. They are working on the Localism Act, planning issues and a Neighbourhood Plan. They will be hosting a workshop on these issues on April 24th with the Foundation for Architecture and the Built Environment. They receive all planning applications for their area to view and comment upon. Devon is also working with the Black Cultural Archives Museum and the Olympics - Pass the Baton Fund which is giving Business Investment. 
AM and WR raised boundary situation for Neighbourhood Plan. It was agreed to email LJAG proposed boundaries to Devon and for him to present to his committee for discussion.
Other matters raised with Devon were: 

Joint approach with Brixton Forum re rail links and Loughborough Junction and Brixton Stations. (AM)

Help with setting up a business forum in the LJAG area - business open days. (WR)
Support for the developments of Carnival skills again in the area and links with Caribbean Stock Exchange Enterprise week and use of Olympic logo (LA)
It was agreed to email Devon the proposed boundary map for the LJAG Neighbourhood Plan with a background to LJAG. Devon agreed to email details and contacts from his presentation. 
4. Matters arising from minutes- deferred. 
5. Treasurer’s Report: AM reported that Matthew Goddard has agreed to become Treasurer, she would be handing over to him. The Lambeth Forum Network funds were still not in the LJAG Bank Account. The Bike Club has awarded a grant to LJAG of  £2,000.00 and that is not yet in the bank. The last Up the Junction evening had been in profit by £60.  AM presented the written Treasurer's report to the Committee which included a full record including funds awarded but not yet paid in.

6. Saturday 25 February Away Day and follow up meeting by LJAG committee.  
It was agreed the day with Red Ochre had been valuable. A further meeting had followed. A new strap line was agreed “ LJAG Making a Difference Together” WR offered to incorporate into the logo. Daniel M is working on a communications policy about what LJAG does – with a core statement for general use. An events diary will be published. It was agreed not to employ a consultant to help with Company Registration as there were enough skills within the group to do this. The Constitution would be redrafted accordingly. 
A formal proposal was put to the Management meeting.  Proposed: AM.  Seconded: JF.  “That LJAG becomes a Company Limited by Guarantee and moves forward to likely charitable status” Agreed unanimously.  
7. Projects.

I) Awards for All Cambria Bridge: 

WR reported that some 20 artists had submitted proposals for the Cambria Bridge “Cabinet of Curiosities “although has up to another 15 possible submissions due. More funds would be needed over and above the Awards For All in order to supply all chosen artists with materials. The schools mosaics are complete. Discussion re community cleaning and painting of the Cambria Bridge. JF suggested enlisting Community Payback and agreed to call Sgt Dodd. 

ii)  7 Bridges:
 The Sub-Committee minutes were presented to the committee. WR has successfully arranged a meeting at Network Rail and Lambeth Council will also attend (27th March) and LA and Alison Fordham have secured a meeting with the Community and Regeneration Team at Tate Modern re the 7 Bridges Project and LJAG (29th March) 

iii) Bike Project.

AM reported this has not yet started as i) Trevor Gabriel has moved from Marcus Lipton – AA agreed to get contact of new youth worker Clive Cootes  (ii) Cycooldelic had not completed its CRB checks and therefore did not yet comply with LJAG Child Safety Policy.  It was agreed the LJAG project would commence only when CRBs confirmed. 
iv) The “Work” Mural

WR reported that the project was going well. AA was thanked for her organisation of a brilliant line up of local people for the photographic shoot for the Mural which took place throughout the day on 25th February. Clearance was being obtained on the walls to be used and installation was planned for May. 

v) Localism Plan.   
AM led discussion on the boundaries and how to proceed with the surrounding Forums? AM to approach SE5 Forum and send email to Brixton and Herne Hill Forums. WR and TG suggest omitting parks -it’s about urban space. Next approach to Lambeth should be with Councillor Rachel Heywood and to have her support re Neighbourhood Plan and 7 Bridges. AM agreed to meet with Councillor Heywood. 
WR reported that Lambeth Council had agreed to support LJAG to prepare a Master Plan for Public Realm and the 7 Bridges work. WR to report back when detail discussed. 

8. I) Open gardens 9th June. 
AM reported 2 talks would be given one by Jon Newman, the Lambeth Archivist and one by architect James Dunnett, from Docomomo. by architect. Tea would be served and cakes would be sold.  

ii) Big Jubilee Lunch 4th June Hero Square.  
AA had submitted a grant application for £500 to the Lambeth events fund held by London Community Foundation (LCF) and AM has submitted another for £2000 for trees, containers and a Big Lunch organiser to the Wates Foundation, administered by LCF.  ME and HW reported that Milkwood would also be holding a Big Lunch event that day. It was agreed to produce a joint flyer and publicity. 
iii) LJAG and 7 Bridges “Nations United” Festival.  
LA reported that a bid had been submitted for £15,000 to the Lambeth Events Fund held at LCF. Notification on both Big Lunch and the Festival applications would be received in May. Full plans have also been presented to the Lambeth Events Safety Advisory Group (LESAG) and ongoing plans would be discussed with them. LESAG advice has led to a change of date from 5th to 4th of August in order not to be affected by Brixton Splash. AM to amend Mayor of London’s calendar. Whirled Cinema has offered to host a two week film festival around the Nations United themes. 
Youth Summit on 3rd August
 AA reported that she and LA are working on a youth day to offer positive alternatives for the summer and ways for young people to volunteer and support the weekend events. 
AA reported she is looking at the possibility of an LJAG event joining in with the Big Dance in July.

iv) Up the Junction at Whirled Cinema

 - The next event would be on April.  AA suggested a Saturday morning Kids Club be suggested and a further suggestion was made for Silver screenings – LJAG to discuss with Whirled Cinema. 

9. Admin Assistant

Some 500 applications had been received – many without an accompanying letter and knowledge of LJAG. Post was advertised at Job centre Plus, Arts Council and LJAG. A long and short list being prepared. Interviews to be held March. TG and AM to book Loughborough centre. 

10. AM, LA and AA to look at further fund raising opportunities and applications. The following submitted in February – Wates for £2000, Lambeth Events at LCF for £500 and £15,000.  

11. 
i) AGM 
Discussion re date of AGM   - TM - May would give opportunity for Constitution changes and Company registration to have taken place. More time to illustrate LJAG work and showcase. Admin person would be in place and amalgamation of databases and back office would have taken place. TG formally proposed that AGM take place in May, Proposal agreed unanimously. A date of 14th May suggested. 
ii) Management Committee structure. 
Discussion. AA who is on the committee? Who should be on the committee?  There should be rules re: non attendees and active membership. TG - there should be designated member to report back on sub committees. JF  - not all sub-committee members need to be on Management committee. AM sub-committee reports need to be more focussed. TG – this needs full discussion – how to achieve? 
LA proposed that the year’s financial report be prepared and audited in time for the AAM in May. Agreed. 

13. AOB Kids Company 
AM reported on the meeting that she and LA had at the request of Kids Company. They have requested that LJAG gives support and endorses their application to run the Marcus Lipton and other youth facilities in Lambeth. It was commented by many present that they do not have a history of working collaboratively. 
14.Date of next meeting:  7.30pm 2nd April 2012.  

The meeting closed at 9.45pm. 

Minutes prepared by Lois Acton
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